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TOWN of
28 April 2025 CLAREMONT

Est 1898

To the Resident

Important information inside regarding
Road Resurfacing and Night Works

Dear Resident
Notification of works

The Town would like to advise the following upcoming project:

Type of works: Road Resurfacing (night works)
Location: Stirling Road — Barnfield Road to Claremont Crescent
Start date: Monday 12 May 2025
All work times 8pm to 5am
Estimated end date: Friday 23 May 2025

Please be aware that the above are estimated dates, the project timeline is dependent on
weather conditions and ongoing contractor availability. Below is the general sequence of
events for the works:

Week 1
e Removal of old or damaged kerb (approximately 1-2 night shifts).
e Removal of the existing asphalt road surface for the entire length and width of the
road to a maximum depth of 30mm (approximately one night).
e Installation of a new kerb (approximately one night).

e Laying and compaction of the new asphalt road surface to a maximum depth of
30mm (approximately 1 night shift)

e Backfill behind kerbs.

e Provide a general clean up.

Due to the location of these works, the majority of these works are expected to occur at night
outside between 8pm and 5am.

The Town appreciates that the works may cause noise overnight for a period of several nights,
however, due to the roads function on the network and the proximity to signalised intersections
and the Stirling Hwy, it is a requirement that the works are completed at night.
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Please note that during construction, access to and through the road will be restricted and
there may be detours and traffic management to ensure safety of workers. There will be access
to properties unless advised by traffic management due to safety concerns on the day.

While it is inevitable that works of this nature will cause inconvenience, every effort will be
made to ensure that this is kept to a minimum.

If you have any questions regarding this project or would like further information, | can be
contacted on 9285 4300.

Yours sincerely
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Wayne Mo
Manager Engineering



